September 26, 1996

Jefferson Crain Executive Officer Board of Education City of Los Angeles P.O. Box 3307 Los Angeles, CA 90051

Dear Mr. Crain:

On behalf of the Assassinations Records Review Board, I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for allowing us to use the District Board Room for our public hearing on September 17, 1996. We appreciate your ready cooperation in accommodating us for the day.

The facilities were perfect for our public hearing. As you may be aware, there were many members of the public who attended the hearing, as well as a strong media interest. The hearing room gave us the forum we needed to allow the public to be heard by the Board and see the Board conducting business in a very open manner. Much of the success of the day was due to the help that we received from you and your staff. Specifically, I would like to thank Ms. Sandy Torigoe because of the outstanding cooperation we received from her during the last month in preparation for the hearing.

Again, thank you for all of your cooperation. You assisted us greatly in making our trip to Los Angeles a success.

Sincerely,

John R. Tunheim Chair